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CMTA appreciates the opportunity to comment on the proposals for cost containment and offset policy during the June 22 workshop. Many large CMTA members will be directly covered by the cap and trade regulation, and other smaller members will be impacted by costs passed along by upstream fuel and energy providers.  Because of the high energy costs already incurred by manufacturers in the state, we support policies that will minimize cost increases in the process of achieving AB 32 reduction goals.    

Offsets: CMTA strongly believes that allowing the use and availability of a large quantity of offsets from the very beginning of the program will be crucial to the program’s success. Policies that increase the likelihood of an inadequate supply of offsets and the inability to link to other cap and trade program will greatly decrease the potential for a cost effective California program.  
Allowable use of offsets: Governor Schwarzenegger urged in his March 24 letter to CARB Chair Mary Nichols that we should have an “ample supply of high quality offsets” available in the program. By this, we believe the Governor was directing CARB to revisit the unnecessarily restrictive 4% quantitative limit on the use of offsets. 

CMTA supports broad offsets availability for compliance purposes.  The on-site reduction opportunities for California manufacturers is only a fraction of what may be required to maintain operations at current levels, much less expand in the state.  The cost containment potential for the broad use of offsets is undeniable.  Both the updated CARB economic analysis of the scoping plan and the Charles River Associates analysis confirm the cost reduction potential of offsets. 
Geographic limitations: CARB states that there will be no geographic limits on offsets, but elsewhere in the presentation states that "offset projects must be located in the United States, Canada or Mexico in order for CARB to issue credits".  CARB's insistence on approving all offset credits results in a very restrictive, de-facto geographic limit on offsets.  CARB should abandon any requirement to approve any and all offset credits and instead agree to accept credits (that can be periodically audited) from existing programs that are widely accepted elsewhere in the world.  CARB's approval of offset projects should be limited to projects in California and elsewhere in North America where these projects have not been developed under any other accepted protocol.  

Linking with other markets: Given that climate change is a global challenge requiring a global solution, it is critical that a global, fungible market for high-quality offsets emerges.  We should not set up a bifurcated system wherein California has its own overly restrictive requirements for offsets. During the 6/22 workshop, staff discussed a number of requirements for offset project approval. These include requiring "regulatory additionality" and "substantial co-benefits" in order for certain offset credits to be accepted. Not only would these requirement result in fewer offsets available for use in California, but they would make it even less likely that California to be able to link with other programs who would be unlikely to accept these restrictive offset requirements.

